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KANSAS CORPORATION COMMISSION

Testimony of Tom Day, Director of Administrative Services
to the
Senate Governmental Organization Committee
March 16, 1993

Senate Bill 398

Through the sunset audit of the agency during the 1991 and
1992 Legislative sessions, Legislative Research staff noted the
petroleum engineer and interagency coordinator within the
Conservation Division were not specifically mentioned in the
statutes. However, they have been established through
appropriations language for the past six years.

During the agency’s budget hearings with the 1992
Legislature, the House Appropriations subcommittee included in the
KCC’s appropriations bill, authority for the Commission to retain
two existing positions in the unclassified service. It is stated
in the subcommittee report “(b)ecause the KCC is in a process of
reorganization, the Subcommittee recommends that the positions be
authorized in the appropriations bill. However, it thinks the
Commission should seek statutory authorization for these positions
in FY 1993 when the Commission’s reorganization is final.”

Senate Bill 398 amends K.S.A. 74-606 to place the two
positions in statute rather than annually requesting
appropriations language for their authority.

There is no fiscal impact on this agency and no impact on any

other agency.



